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Quick Glance  

NCPP #132: March 12-15, 2015 

Send-off:  March 12, 6:00 pm 

Serenade: March 14, 5:30 pm 

Closing and Commissioning of 
next Rector: March 15, 4 pm 

Ultreya March 28, 5:30 pm at     
Highland Presbyterian, 

A Letter from the Rector 

My Brothers and Sisters in Christ, I send you this blessing: “Grace and 

peace be yours in abundance” (1 Peter 1:2).  I chose this scripture partly 

because it was a proclamation of blessing.  A blessing that should and has 

been shouted from the mountaintops!  Peter shouted it.  Paul and John 

proclaimed it as well.  Grace and peace be yours, guests of pilgrimage 132,  

and be yours in abundance.  Grace and peace be yours, team of pilgrimage 

132, and be yours in abundance.  Grace and peace be yours, pilgrimage 4th 

Day Community, and be yours in abundance.  This pilgrimage movement 

has been such a blessing in my life and I’ve seen it bless the lives of count-

less others.  It only seemed appropriate that our scripture for the weekend 

be instilled with a blessing as well. 

 

And grace and peace are such powerful blessings!  Grace that was given 

before we knew we needed it.  Grace, that once received, breaks the 

chains of sin and death and proclaims the victory of Christ.  Peace that is 

given as a fruit of our self-surrender and striving to become as Christ.  

There, nestled between grace and peace is where we truly come alive.  

There God can breathe life into our spirit and each other.  It is where we 

thrive! 

 

God has assembled an amazing team for this weekend!   Even now, He is 

preparing each of us to become Christ’s Hands in Action (CHA).  As the 

weekend quickly approaches, we invite the whole community to lift up 

both team and guests in prayer.  We need your participation!  Write  

Palanca letters.  Join us at the Send-off and the Serenade and the Closing.  

Invite guests from your area to your Reunion Group, even if you don’t 

know them!  Come to the Ultreya on March 28th at Highland Presbyterian 

Church to welcome the guests of NCPP 132 into the Pilgrimage family.  I am 

counting on you!  The team is counting on you!  And, Christ is counting on 

you! 

 

God loves you and so do I! 

Lew Nance 

 



Our Guests for NCPP #132 
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NAME CHURCH SPONSOR 

David Buffaloe Ernest Myatt Pres. John Langham 

Craig Chrismon Ernest Myatt Pres. John Langham 

Bev Chrismon Ernest Myatt Pres. John Langham 

Sabine Jacob Summit Church Marcie Williams 

Ellen Johnson Westside Baptist Scott Cameron 

Brian Lanning Highland Pres. Sean France 

Sheri Lasater  Marsha and Al Lunt 

David Lasater  Marsha and Al Lunt 

Marcia Marvin Cornerstone Pres. Carolyn Lowery 

Dineen Morton Kindom Impact Jud Morton 

John Morton Cornerstone Pres. Ib Schroder 

Jonathan Sherrod Westminster Pres. John Langham 

Carolyne Smith Ernest Myatt Pres. John Langham 

Cindy Steininger Temple Baptist  Lolly Brown 

Sam Stephenson Ernest Myatt Pres. Debbie Shipp 

Wendy Tredway  Parker UMC Glorai and James Garner 

Anita VanHalen Destiny Now Church Sue Hicks 

Carmen Wagner Cornerstone Pres. Sherri Maleki/Gina Davison 

Wynde Webber Simon Temple AME Zion Susan Nails 

Betsy Palmer Shallotte Pres.  Marvin Stackhouse 

Lee Shuller Snyder Baptist Jim Nance 

Candee Bryan Highland Pres.  Karen Horne 

Shari Finkler Snyder Baptist Mary Rice 

Nancy Gontz Trinity UMC Kathey Miller-Patton 

Shirley Holt Westminster Pres. Kim Walker 

Mandy Hurley Haymount UMC Amanda Harrell 

Joan Jernigan Philippi Pres. Cathy Moss 

David Rogers Manna Church Alyson and Lew Nance 

Russet Rogers Manna Church Alyson and Lew Nance 

Peter Strong Highland Pres.  Carole Goforth 

Brian Wagner Cornerstone Pres. Sherri Maleki 

Gayla Wesley Trinity UMC Kathey Miller-Patton 

Meredith Wiles Highland Pres. Karen Horne 

Emily Cross St. Patrick’s Catholic Sabrina Pate 

Lindsay Hall Haymount UMC Sabrina Pate 

Sabrina Leshore Love and Joy Christian Center Rob Price 

Fred Wilson Westminster Pres. Rick McDuffie 

Kyle Johnson Snyder Baptist Geron Gambill 
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OUR TEAM FOR NCPP # 132 

 

Rector – Lewis Nance 
  
Observing Rector – Alicia Page 
Head Chas- Kelly and Tommy Williamson 
  
Pastors 
Eva Ruth (Head) 
John Langham  

Fred Thrower 

Geron Gambill 
  
Music 
Clara Wiegman (head) 
Shields Harper 

Lauren Harper 

Mark Rice 

Les Noble 

Bob Hill 
  
Escort 
Alyson Nance (head) 
Rob Price 
Marsha Lunt 
  
Professors 
Ideals – Shari Link 
Laity – Beth Birch 
Piety – Lisa Buckner 
Study – Jennifer Matlack 
Action – Dan Hamilton 
Leaders –  Leigh Anne McLean 
Environment – Rodney Sherill 
C. Community– Dickie Warlick 
Silent – Judy Philbrook 
Silent - Robert Cureton 
Silent – Kaitlin Monroe 
Silent – Jud Morton 
  

Chapel 
Daren Hutchinson (Head) 
Jim Nance 
Kasey Caplan 
Beth Horton 

Jordan Burkhardt 
  
  
  
  
  
  

Outside 
Sue Johnson (Head) 
Al Lunt 
Todd Walker 
Gina Davison 
Amy Sutton 

Brad Thornton 

Carolyn Lowry 

Linda Stackhouse 

  
Palanca 
Mira Kenney (Head) 
Kim Pascal 
Jo Nance 
Robin Hill 
  

Rollo Room 
Carole Goforth (Head) 
Jason Link 
David Caplan 
Alison Hurley 
Haden Boliek 

Sheri Cureton 
Dan Gallagher 
Lolly Brown 
  
Kitchen 
John Matlack (Head) 
Sarah Savarese 
Jane Marie Page 
Amand Harrell 
Sawn France 
Michael Paschal 
Chris Wiegman 
Debbie Shipp 
  
E-cha 
Ed Gibson 

David Spangler 

Becky Lee (photographer) 
  
Trainer 
Kim Lloyd, Debbie Brown 
  
Emergency Contact 

Neill Legg    (910)527-5000 
 
  
  



Upcoming  
Weekends 

#133  

April 9-12, 2015 

Camp Harrison 

April Matherly,  

Rector 

 

#134  

May 14-17 

Camp Hanes 

Tom Cooper, Rector 

 

#135  Sept. 17-20, 

Camp Harrison 

Mignon Balas,  

Rector 

 

#136 Oct. 15-18 

Camp Hanes 

Rector TBA 

 

#137  

Nov. 5-8 

 Camp Dixie 

Alicia Page, Rector 

Serenade: Saturday, March 14  Camp Dixie 

 

Remember there is a serenade Saturday night at 5:30  

pm. We will meet in the gym past the playground on  

the left from camp.  Please come fellowship with us,  

bring a food item to share, and sing for the guests.  

Please remember to wear your crosses and name tags.   

Please remember  that there may be some guests who  

know none of us and vice versa.   Serenade is not the  

time for hugging, talking to, touching or showing  

special attention to individual guests.  

 

It is simply our gift to all of them! 
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CLAUSURA REMINDER: 

DATE: Sunday, March 15   TIME: 4PM 

Why come to the Closing Ceremony? 

 

1.  Welcome the new Pilgrims to the Fourth Day! 

2. Support the team!  

3. Witness the commissioning of our next rector and support 

Alicia Page as she prepares for NCPP #137. 

3. Help pack up!  Whether in the kitchen, the cabins, the 

chapel, or the rollo room, there’s a place to lend an extra hand.    

Sign Up for the Prayer Banner!  

1. Go to www.prayerbanner.org  

2. Scroll down to desired weekend.  

3. Click on òView Entire Prayer Banneró or a specific day. 

4. Find and click on an open prayer time. DO NOT choose a filled prayer 

time.  

5. Fill in specified information.  

6. Click on òSubmit Prayer Time.ó  

7. An e-mail reminder with the participants will be sent to you shortly be-

fore the week-end.  

8. Questions? Contact Bill McMillan at wolfpacktruck@gmail.com or pack-

powermedia@gmail.com. 

mailto:wolfpacktruck@gmail.com


Moderator   Roger Worthington 
Vice Moderator  Peggy Grantonic 
Secretary   Mira Kenney 
Leaders   Mary Beck & Neill Legg 
Registrar   Pam Falter 
Fourth Day/ Reunion Group Steve & Mareva Taylor 
Newsletter/Outreach  Jennifer Matlack 
Palanca   Bill McMillan 
Serenade   Mike & Valen Fowler 
Operations   David Spangler 
Pastor    John Langham 
   

I am pleased to let you know that the 

Eastern Conference Council and the State 

Leadership Council have been actively 

improving the Pilgrimage experience.  

Serving with devoted, enthusiastic, Chris-

tian leaders has been a blessing.  There 

are wonderful days ahead.  During these 

past months of work, I observed much 

prayer, respect, love and trust in the Holy 

Spirit as we debated several procedures, 

activities, and issues.  This solidified my 

belief that Christ wants us to actively en-

gage and change the world.  God gave us 

different talents and experiences which 

we should share in community to seek a 

better understanding of Christian rela-

tionships.  Itôs all for the glory of God. 

One of the biggest accomplishments has 

been to develop a standard agenda, 

script, and Pilgrims Guide for the three 

conferences and to develop a training 

manual with dedicated trainers.  We hope 

that this will keep us from creeping away 

from the Pilgrimage Method as laid out 

for us by many devout individuals with 

particular focus on the work of Rev. Dr. 

Fred Larkin Keith in adapting the  

Cursillo for the Presbyterian Church.  You 

may notice differences from previous 

weekends, so please accept things in the 

spirit of love.   

Big news.  The North Carolina Presbyteri-

an Pilgrimage has been holding weekends 

for 25 years.  The State Council is work-

ing on a celebration for the Fall of 2015.  

Please let me know of any ideas you may 

have or if you would like to assist in plan-

ning the celebration. 

I look forward to seeing you at Serenade, 

Clausura, or Ultreya.  2015 promises to 

be another awesome year. 

 

In joyful service,  

Roger Worthington  

Eastern Council Moderator  
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Eastern Council 

Moderator’s Message 



 

 

Stay Connected! 
 

How do I keep up with the NCPP happenings? Go to www.ncpilgrimage.org!  
 

What information is on the website?  

Online directory of the entire NC 4th day including addresses and phone numbers  

Upcoming weekend dates, locations, and rectors  

Newsletters from most weekends  

Logos from most weekends  

Current guest and sponsor applications  

A link to the prayer banner website  

A NCPP brochure for potential guests  

And much moreé..  

 

Please verify that YOUR contact information is still current in the online directory! Why?  

So your brothers, sisters, and future rectors can contact you! Also, make sure your reunion  

sisters and brothers received their newsletter. If not, ask them to update their e-mail address! 



 

  
  
FROM POINTS NORTH: 

             I-95 S to Hwy 87 S (Exit 46) 

 Take Hwy 87 S towards Elizabethtown for 14-15 miles 

 Go approximately 1 mile past the Dupont Plant Entrance 

 Turn right onto Bladen Union Church Road (the next paved right) 

 Camp Dixie will be on your left 

   

FROM POINTS SOUTH: 

  I-95 N to Hwy 20 E (St. Pauls Exit) 

 Continue through St. Pauls, past the landfill and Rocco Farms Plant 

 Cross a little bridge at Gallberry Swamp and then cross the county line 

 Take the next left onto Pages Lake Road 

 Continue for approximately 2 miles 

 Camp Dixie will be on the right 

Where in the world is Camp Dixie? 


